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I have been an active member of the Wallacia Ladies Golf Club since 2002 and have worked on Committee for
 most of that time and hold the position of President at the moment.I have seen the use of the Club to support
 the development of the Panthers Development while promised improvements have been kept to the bare
 minimum. The members confidence in the continuity of our club was undermined with the news that Penrith
 Panthers wanted out. This was the catalyst that forced members to re-evaluate their playing futures and many
 did not renew their membership further decreasing the viability and ability of our club to reach the monetary
 figures expected by Penrith Panthers board.
The placing of  a Crematorium and a Cemetery in the MIDDLE of the village of Wallacia has not happened to
 any other village or small town in NSW .Such facilities are placed suitably outside the town precinct (allowing
 for growth / expansion of the town/village.
The Wallacia Golf Course has a long history with local families who donated the open space for the recreation
 of the towns people.
Has the unadvertised sales(twice) of our Golf Course been properly investigated?
Please consider the need to encourage urban development with suitable facilities such as the Wallacia Golf
 Course.
Yours faithfully
Mrs Ruth Murdoch

Sent from my iPhone




